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PRESIDENT’S REPORT FOR MARCH 2019
 

Hello everyone. It finally warmed up this week and we hope it continues. Happy St. Patrick’s Day this Sunday to all our Irish London Chapter members and to all the others who just want to join in the celebration. Spring is just around the corner. 

 

HEARING INSTRUMENT SPECIALIST PRESENTATION
Joining us this month at our meeting from Piccadily Hearing Centre is Nicole Worotny who is a Hearing Instrument Specialist. Nicole will give a presentation dealing with hearing aids, the need for hearing tests and also any WSIB hearing related issues. She is also open to questions from the membership.

 

OUR VISIT TO WINDSOR
We have not set a date for our visit to Windsor as of yet. I will be contacting Bill Magone to pick a date and will have further information in our April Newsletter.

 

CORRESPONDENCE FROM PRESIDENT SURINDER REHILL
1.       Meeting with CP Communications Representatives
 

Good day to you all: 
 

On March 4, 2019, Surinder Rehill and Lyle Berge met with CP Communications representatives Melissa Murray and Steve Sugars to discuss topics of interest and concern to CP Pensioners.

 

CP Pensioners website:

· People have been asking about placing anniversaries on the website. There are currently two Pensioner Facebook accounts, one active and one inactive. The inactive one is on our website, and Steve said he would re-examine how to make it live, so people can post their anniversary pictures and information, and access it on the pensioner website. He indicated that it is quite complicated. 

· In Memoriam. We asked again why the occupation is not shown. Steve says he cannot access the new system, and cannot get the information from the old system – it’s not available. He says they have tried but so far it has not been possible. He is not sure what might happen in the future on this. 

· CP Magazine. They will continue to send copies to the chapters. In terms of accessing the magazine online, Melissa said that their legal department will only allow 3 – 4 articles to be posted, not the whole magazine.  

Pensioner Discounts:
· Under the current discounts administered by Concur Solutions for travel, hotel and car rental, the on line registration process is cumbersome as well as many people do not want to give out their credit card information for this purpose, when looking on the pensioner website. Steve said the previous system didn’t differentiate between the general population and pensioners, so it was uncertain that the discounts were being obtained by pensioners only, and Perkopolis was not happy about this.  

· Steve said the NCCPPA would be free to negotiate its own deal with Perkopolis on behalf of Pensioners.

EFAP (Employee and Family Assistant Program):
· Even though this has been outsourced, in the past, pensioners were covered under this program and could phone an EFAP Referral Agent and ask for contacts for various issues. Pensioners understood that any counseling, treatment costs would have to be covered by their own plans, but at least they could have a source to guide them to appropriate help. The CP representatives said they would look into this.

 
2. NCCPPA Membership with Perkopolis Discounts Program
 

Good day to you all; 

 

Since earlier of the year, I have been exploring the possibility of whether NCCPPA can enroll in the Perkopolis discounts program. To that end, I have held a couple of conversations with their Account Managers. Although Perkopolis has expressed a desire to include our group but they are of the strong opinion to implement system that would  correctly identify those signing on are in fact CP Pensioners/Survivors.  One option could be for the Pensioners  to insert their employee number at the log in point however this need to be verified at the Perkopolis end. In this scenario Perkopolis must have the names and the employee numbers of the current and future Pensioners which not only is a monumental task but may also violate the Privacy boundaries.

 

I have suggested that Perkopolis can design an exclusive registration process for our Pensioners and those interested can provide the necessary information for proper identifications if they so wish. Perkopolis Account Managers will discuss this among their team members and will inform me accordingly. 

 

If you have other suggestion/recommendation that would be helpful.

 

I will keep you posted.

 

Surinder

 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

 

Hope to see everybody at the meeting on March 18, 2019.

 

Thanks

 

Tom Sonier

President

 

TREASURERS REPORT:

Following is the Treasurers report for our March 18 2019 meeting.

As you are all aware we did not have a meeting in February as the Legion was closed account Family Day on February 18 so we decided at our January meeting to skip February and have our next meeting on March 18.

At our January meeting we had a total of 31 members and guests present with 25 joining us for lunch. We had one new member present and we now have a total of 56 members paid. We would like to welcome our newest member Shawn Humphrey.

Lucky winners of our door prizes were Jean McLean and Shawn Humphrey who received $20.00 each and our association received $22.00

Expenses for the month were TD bank for new checks $$147.14, Legion for 25 meals $300.00 and Bolt signs for membership cards $97.75

On January 21 I deposited $340.00 and we have a total of $205.00 cash on hand. Bank account total is $5605.48.

Nick Dionne

OBITUARIES.

Jack Aitken Condr.passes away Mar.8th
BIRTHDAYS .
FEB.BIRTHDAYS.

Mark COUTURE-MIKE DENEMY-ED.EYKMANS-JIM WALKER
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MARCH BIRTHDAYS;

DAVE CLEMENT-KEVIN OBRIEN-ED.C.SMITH-LEN VANECK
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Bowling News:
 
We send our sincere condolences to Norma Aitken and the rest of the family on the passing of Jack on March 8th. Jack and Norma were both members of our bowling family for many years and Jack was always the consummate gentlemen. 
 

Here we are down to the last 6 weeks of regular bowling plus the playoff week in season II. Last week we were off for spring break and we also had to cancel one week in February due to the ice storm.  Through it all Don Degraw's  team has held down 1st place and still remains 4 points ahead of his closest rival. Jerry McGrenere, as winner of season I, is just waiting to see who his opponent is going to be in the championship matchup. Fred Warriner's team is holding on to top single and John Elliott's team top triple at this point. Good luck and good bowling from here on out, to everyone. 
 

Our banquet has now been booked for May 7th at 1:30PM at the Mandarin on Hyde Park Road. Everyone seemed to enjoy it there last year in the evening and so we have decided to stay and just move to a noon hour meal.  
 

On the individual bowling accomplishment side, following are the 2 highest over averages since January 15.
 

January 22 - Dennis Barnes - 248 (+120),  Gord Taylor - 250 (+71) 
January 29 - Helen Bodis - 189 (+86), Frank Barnes - 242 (+77)
February 5 - Bill Pow - 337 (+138), Janice Fox - 203 (+74)
February 19 - Ted Savauge - 248 (+95), Don DeGraw - 236 (+82)
February 26 - Sharon McKenzie - 221 (+65), Frank Barnes 226 (+61)  
March 5 - Fran Goraj - 245 (+88),  Don DeGraw - 228 (+74)   
      
 

